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PURPOSE: 
City Council is asked to approve a change order for the Southside Pedestrian Bridge contract with Yates 
Construction Company in the amount of $75,000. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
Bids for the work were originally opened on May 17, 2017. City Council awarded the construction contract during 
their regular meeting on June 5, 2017.  The work to fabricate and install the pedestrian bridge is complete. 
Community Development and Housing, as well as the Southwest Renewal Foundation would like us to complete 
the proposed greenway between Vail Avenue and Grimes Avenue. The total cost to perform this work is 
anticipated to be $107,910.  The City has residual funding remaining in the existing construction contract which 
will offset some of these costs. 
 
The portion of the greenway between Taylor and Grimes is subject to an environmental review which should be 
completed within the next 60 days. 
 
The contractor will likely coordinate the new greenway construction with their work under Contract 2015-011 
Safe Routes to School.  Work on the section of greenway between Taylor and Grimes can begin immediately 
following environmental documentation approval and execution of this change order. The contractor will have 
90 days to complete all work. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT: 
Funds are available in the existing construction contract and through the Neighborhood Stabilization Program. 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 
Engineering Services as well as Community Development and Housing requests City Council approve a change 
order on contract ENG2017-002 to Yates Construction Company in the amount of $75,000.00. 
 




